
BaltimoreCounty_FAV_HB0210.pdf
Uploaded by: Joshua Greenberg
Position: FAV



Legislative Office | 7 State Circle | Annapolis, Maryland 
www.baltimorecountymd.gov 

 
 
 
 
JOHN A. OLSZEWSKI, JR.   JENNIFER AIOSA 
County Executive  Director of Government Affairs 
 
  AMANDA KONTZ CARR 
  Legislative Officer 
 
  JOSHUA M. GREENBERG 
  Associate Director of Government Affairs 

 
BILL NO.:  HB 210 
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Baltimore County SUPPORTS House Bill 210 – Baltimore County - Board of Education 
- Member Elections and Appointments. This legislation would alter the time at which members 
of the Baltimore County Board of Education are appointed and elected. 

 
Currently, members of the Baltimore County Board of Education are elected in 

gubernatorial election years, leaving the Board susceptible to appointments by a Governor who 
will not be serving another term. House Bill 210 adjusts the election and appointment process by 
requiring elections to be held in gubernatorial election years and appointments to be made in 
presidential election years. This legislation serves a twofold purpose:  

 
1. Appointments will now be made by a Governor who will be serving for at least 

the subsequent two years. 
 

2. Appointments and elections will now be staggered to avoid complete turnover in 
the Board of Education at once. 

 
Accordingly, Baltimore County requests a FAVORABLE report on HB 210. For more 

information, please contact Jenn Aiosa, Director of Government Affairs at 
jaiosa@baltimorecountymd.gov.  
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March 27, 2023 
 
 Ref: Unfavorable HB0210 
 
Dear Education, Energy and Environment Committee: 
 
 I am writing in an Unfavorable support for HB0210.  All Board of Education Members should be 
elected.  NONE should be appointed.   
 
 We the people of Baltimore County, Maryland have the right to VOTE ALL Board of Education 
Members. 
 
 Please vote unfavorably for this bill. 
 
 
 
    Sincerely, 
 
 
    Theresa Myers 
     


